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Soccer Laduma ensured that the team would be visible and warm through-
out the journey, providing colourful, branded gear to protect us on our
journey from the elements. En route the team was rather intrigued when
they were introduced to the kuduzela, townships, biltong, imbongis, ostrich
steak and dance (which apparently strongly reminded them of Shakira’s
Waka Waka movements), real lions and even witblits for the brave and the
strong. The vuvuzela became a handy tool to accompany the team to
Radio West Coast, ValleyFM and EdenFM community radio studios in
Vredendal, Worcester and George respectively. Not so easy to blow, but
when returning to France, most of the team was able to blow it with the
same enthusiasm as some of our locals. They were also to express
greetings in Afrikaans, English and isiXhosa - not to mention the words
lekker-lekker, sharp-sharp and hoezit! The local team did not need to
stand back; their vocabulary also benefited by far more than simply adding
merci and je taime.

Bibi commented: “We had a number of brainstorming sessions with
Soccer Laduma. It allowed us to learn and understand how things
operated in a real newsroom. We were forced to think on our feet, find
angles and take account of our readership and what they would be
interested in reading. These sessions during the programme were
invaluable! The practical nature of the sessions gave me the opportunity
to experience what it would be like in a real working environment. These
are lessons | will take with me as | return to my journalistic studies, and
also into the workplace one day. | learnt about French culture and media, |
learnt from my South African counterparts as well. We often take things for
granted, but the South African team was composed of people from
different backgrounds, persuasions and lifestyles and they taught me so
much about South Africa, Africa and my people. Above all | learnt about
the human condition, kindness, generosity, the willingness to learn and
friendship.”

A courtesy visit to the Consul of France at the consulate in Queen Victoria
Street extended into a formal picture opportunity in the Company’s
Gardens with the majestic Table Mountain overlooking a group of young
people who were trying to weigh up each other and position themselves.
Of course, being aspiring journalists, they guaranteed that way too many
cameras were used that complicated every picture opportunity to the
maximum. Subsequently Mr Antoine Michon arranged for the team to visit
Dam-se-Bos to be introduced to the legacy ‘beyond the 90 minutes’, on
which occasion the French Government and Football Federation and the
Knysna Municipality contributed R4 million towards the upgrading of a
football pitch and the financing of sports development projects, including
sponsorship of three professional French coaches who will be training 50
local sports and human development coaches to work with children.















